Our Goal for Church

Windows Renovation is: \$50,000

Dear Parishioners and Friends,

Please consider making a donation towards our church windows renovation. This is our big project aimed at fixing broken windows and enhancing the appearance of our church. The Parish Committee suggests adding an extra \$10 per week towards this endeavor. Your contribution will be greatly appreciated. Last time we received another \$400. Our total is \$35,120. Thank you for your continued support.

Happy Birthday!!! To All Born in July

\$35,120

20 Sally Maciolek

27 Richard Rzeszutek



We'd love to celebrate everyone's birthday. If you'd like, please share your birthday date with Father Pawel or Bunny. Thank you.

\$50,000

\$47,500

\$45,000

\$42,500

\$40,000

\$37,500

\$35,000

\$32,500

\$30,000

\$27,500

\$25,000

\$22,500

\$20,000

\$17,500

\$15.000

\$12,500

\$10,000

\$7,500

\$5,000

\$2,500

\$0

If anyone at Holy Mother of the Rosary Parish wishes to contact Fr. Pawel or add something to the Sunday Bulletin, please call the Rectory at 413-592-2032 or email paulus 75 75@yahoo.com before Saturday.



Chicopee, MA 01013 Phones: Rectory: (413) 592-2032 Church hall: (413) 592-4744

Pastor Cell: (413) 222-2851 Or: (413) 218-8900

Mass Intentions

July 21

+ Naiden Arsenault

Requested by Kathy Nawrocki and **Family**

No Mass on Tuesday

July 28

+ Ellen Mierzewski

Requested by Reilly Family

August 4

+ Walter Rzeszutek

Requested by Geri LaValley

August 11

- + Janina Zachazewski
- + Julia Dragon

Requested by Emily and Walter Dragon

16th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Parish website: hmrpncc.org

Facebook: facebook.com/hmrpncc





For all Mass intentions, please contact Fr. Pawel after Sunday Mass or at any time by phone or email. If you would like to have your intention recognized anniversary or birthday, please inform him in advance. The first available date is August 18

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Fr. Sen. Joseph Soltysiak

Walter Dragon - at home

John Hollywood - at home

Theresa Kwatowski - at home

Cyndi Michon - 18 Patrick St., Chicopee, MA 01020

Valeria Peters - Arbors at Amherst, 130 University Dr. Amherst, MA

01002

Stanley Placzek - at home

PLEASE SAY A SPECIAL PRAYER AND SEND A CARD PASTORAL CARE AT HOME AND HOSPITAL

If you have a family member at hospital or home unable to take part in Mass and Sacraments, please notify Father Pawel as soon as possible to set the day and time for pastoral visit. In case of emergency you can call Fr. Pawel at any time to ask for visit.

REFLECTION FOR SUNDAY

In today's Gospel Jesus sees that His disciples are tired after working hard. He tells them to come away with Him to a quiet place and rest for a while. They had been busy helping people and needed a break.

This story teaches us that rest is important. In our busy lives, we need to take time to rest and recharge. It helps us feel better and reconnect with God.

Even though Jesus wanted to rest, He saw a crowd of people who needed help. He felt sorry for them and started teaching them because He cared deeply for their well-being.

From this, we learn two things: we should find time to rest and take care of ourselves, but we should also be ready to help others when they need us. Just like Jesus, we can balance rest and service in our lives.

PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS

- There will be no Mass on This coming Tuesday
- SUNDAY AUGUST 4 after MASS 11:15 AM Calling all parish members to a very important CEMETERY MEETING to share information and ideas discussed at their recent committe meeting. It is important for everyone. We have a very special cemetery to maintain. Don't forget!!!
- The Eastern Diocese Virtual Bible Study is scheduled on second Thursday of the month at 7 PM. This new study series is entitled "Know Your Faith Grown in Christ." Prior to that meeting please contact Bp Paul Sobiechowski at revpauls@yahoo.com or Karen Sobiechowski at ksobiechowski@yahoo.com in order to receive Zoom link.
- Youth Retreat 2024, the 51st annual Youth Retreat of our Eastern Diocese will be held from 3 pm on Monday afternoon, August 19 through 10 am on Thursday morning, August 22, 2024 at Camp Berea in Hebron, New Hampshire. Ask Fr. Pawel for more information about registration.
- Convo 2024 will take place **from July 22 to July 26** at Mercyhurst University in Erie, PA. The theme of our Convo is inspired by the words of St. Paul: "Running the Race." As the world converges in Paris for the Olympic Games this summer, we find it fitting to shift our focus to the ultimate competition the race of faith, with the eternal prize of life in Christ Jesus. Let us remember all participants in our prayers.

Calling all believers in Christ to pray each Wednesday of July at 12 Noon:

Almighty Father, I believe in You; strengthen my faith. Centered in You, Lord, may all my hopes for this day be secured and may they fulfill Your will. I adore You as my first beginning and I aspire after You as my last end. Teach me to love You more and more each day, so that I may love You with all of my heart. Amen.